Library Committee Report, December 2019
Purpose: Informational item
Report: After reviewing search data, discussing database costs, requesting faculty input, and reviewing an online survey sent to faculty to assess database usage rates, the Library Committee approves the plan proposed by the GBC Library Department to discontinue its subscription to ProQuest and SIRS. 
The ProQuest subscription accounts for over one third of the library’s annual budget, but it is used far less frequently than EBSCO. For the academic year 2018-2019, the ratio was about 7:1—in round numbers, about 35,000:5,000 searches.   

The portion of the annual budget currently spent on ProQuest—approximately $34,000—will be used for new acquisitions. The library’s tentative plan is to test different video streaming packages, more robust JSTOR and EBSCO packages, an expanded e-book subscription, and an institutional subscription to the digital New York Times, which includes the New York Times Time Machine. 
All money currently used to maintain the ProQuest and SIRS subscriptions will be used to strengthen the GBC Library catalog. Faculty and students have an opportunity to help shape the library. The best way to articulate our needs and ambitions is to provide feedback and to use the library resources. The Library Committee once again urges faculty to provide input. 
